

Report of the Strategy and Regeneration Overview and Scrutiny.


TITLE:  
Feedback from the meeting held on 4 June 2007.

Recommendations:
-
Actions: Scrutiny Support will; provide feedback following the public consultation to be 

              held in June 2007.
              Will follow up on the information outstanding from the 2 April 2007 meeting with 
              Marketing and Communication, to be received within ten working days :
· A copy of the evaluation of the shocking pink marketing campaign.

· Re-circulate the quarterly media report to cover the last 4 quarters and include a summary for each chart.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Members of the matters considered by Strategy and Regeneration Overview and Scrutiny on 4 June 2007. Issues considered were:-

· Appointment of vice chair.
· Induction for new members

· Feedback from the work programme event & satisfaction surveys.
· Outstanding information from the meeting held on the 2 April 2007.
· Membership of the two panels.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Scrutiny can be found on SOLAR 

CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Lucas, Scrutiny Support Officer.


Tel: 793 3318   E-mail: karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
    


DETAILS

Issues considered

Appointment of vice chair.
Councillor Robin Garrido was nominated by Councillor Davies for vice chair and was seconded by Councillor Ainsworth. 

Councillor R Garrido was appointed as vice chair for the Strategy and Regeneration SC.
New induction for members.

Karen Lucas provided an overview of Strategy and Regeneration SC with regards to our approach by way of informal & formal meetings, comparisons with other authorities, interviews and site visits, the objectives for 2007/08 as set out on the work programme, partners: Local Strategic Partnership (LSP), Greater Manchester Police (GMP) and the Urban Regeneration Company (URC) as well as services provided by the Chief Executive Directorate and last but not least this scrutiny committees alignment with two of the City Council’s pledges, namely reducing crime in Salford and creating prosperity in Salford.
Feedback from the work programme event held on the 31 May 2007.

Members were circulated with a list of issues raised at the event. Further consultation will be carried out with members of the public in various areas of the city. Information will then be presented at the Chairs Group meeting in July 2007 whereupon they will agree priorities issues for commissions and cross cutting issues. 
Topics that come under the remit of this scrutiny committee that are not already included on the work programme include; worklessness and changing economy and providing quality traineeships and apprenticeships. Members need to decided whether there is scope to include these on our work programme and undertake an in depth piece  work.

Satisfaction Surveys.

Feedback from the satisfaction surveys was circulated to members. 

Councillor Ainsworth felt the surveys were circulated too near the elections and therefore was not a priority to complete at that time.
Membership of the panels.
Crime & Disorder Panel – Councillors R Garrido (chair), E Burgoyne, Broughton                                             

                                          and Pamela Taylor.

Regeneration Panel – Councillors Smyth (chair), Ainsworth, Davies, Jolley and McIntyre.

Councillor B Lea to decide which panel he wishes to join, Karen Lucas to follow up.
Outstanding information outstanding from the 2 April 2007 meeting.

Members requested that they receive the information outstanding from the 2 April 2007 meeting with within 10 working days from Marketing and Communication:

· A copy of the evaluation of the shocking pink marketing campaign.

· Re-circulate the quarterly media report to cover the last 4 quarters and include a summary for each chart.

Any Other Business.

Supporting People Panel.
Members requested further information regarding the Supporting People Programme and the aims of the Supporting People Panel prior to deciding whether they want to put there name forward. Linda Sharples to email members accordingly.

Members issues.
Concerns were raised that the hearing devices in each of the committee rooms are never charged ready for use, members requested that the system needs to be checked at the end of each day to ensure all are on charge overnight. 

Karen Lucas to liaise with the chair of COSSIG.
Scrutiny Support.

Following recess officers from the Scrutiny Support Team will support a different scrutiny committee, therefore Karen Lucas will transfer to Environmental, Housing and Planning SC and Peter Kidd will support Strategy and Regeneration. Members thanked Karen for all her support over the last few years.

Members also asked their thanks be noted to Russell for his continued support to members and best wishes in his new role.
Next Meeting.

The 2 July 2007 meeting will comprise of a tour of the city in the morning, the coach will depart from the civic centre at 10.30am. The tour will incorporate aspects of regeneration, economic development, enviro-crime initiatives and alley-gating in NDC area. 

On return to the civic centre at 1pm a buffet will be available in the committee room. There will be the usual meeting in the afternoon commencing with a members briefing at 1.30pm.
***
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